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28 May 2011 
 

Status of the New Zealand Ice Skating Association Council 
 
At the 2011 Annual General Meeting of the New Zealand Ice Skating Council, it was 
decided by the majority of the Affiliated Clubs that elections could not be held at that time.  
This decision was made was due to the fact that there were a number of positions on the 
Board and Development / Operations Groups that would be vacant should an election 
take place.  Therefore, it was decided by the majority of the Affiliated to postpone the 
election until a date no later than 31 August 2011.  The meeting also decided that the 
current Council be retained until such time as the election is held.  The NZISA Council 
members and roles remain active in the administration of the affairs of the NZISA as 
follows: 
 
President:  Sandra Williamson-Leadley 
Secretary:  Jan Howie 
Acting Treasurer: Ina Paul 
Councillors:  Jeanette King 

Robyn Morris 
   Kevin Poit 
 
The following areas of responsibility also remain as follows: 
Acting Technical Committee Chair:  Sandra Williamson-Leadley 
Acting Technical Committee Secretary: Jan Howie 
Skater Development Coordinator:  Robyn Morris 
Coaching Coordinator:   Kevin Poit 
Grant Applications Officer:   Jeanette King 
Test / Competition Secretary:   Ina Paul 
 
A Special General Meeting for elections to the NZISA Board, the Operations Group and 
the Development Group will be held in Christchurch on 21 August 2011.  Official 
notification of the meeting will be sent out, as per the NZISA Constitution, in due course.  
In the meantime, all correspondence should be sent to the National Secretary, Mrs Jan 
Howie, secretary@nzisa.com or PO Box 29024, Fendalton, Christchurch 8540. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Sandra Williamson-Leadley 
President 
New Zealand Ice Skating Association 
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